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Description:  

Appropriates funds for the completion of the Maui food innovation center 
capital improvement project, for renovation and equipment for a value-
added food production and business incubation facility located in the 
former campus cafeteria kitchen of the University of Hawaii Maui college.  

Companion:  HB1996  

Package: None  
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Aloha Chair Choy, Chair McKelvey, and Members of the Committees: 
 
I am Christopher Manfredi, President of the Hawaii Farm Bureau Federation (HFBF).  
Organized since 1948, the HFBF is comprised of 1,832 farm family members statewide, 
and serves as Hawaii’s voice of agriculture to protect, advocate and advance the social, 
economic and educational interest of our diverse agricultural community. 
 
Hawaii Farm Bureau strongly supports SB 2077 that authorized the issuance of 
general obligation bonds for the completion of the Maui Food Innovation Center.  
 
As expenses rise, increases in farm revenues are critical to the continued viability of 
farms and ranches.  One way is to turn waste to value added products.  Currently off- 
grade and excess production due to market conditions is wasted, usually plowed under 
due to lack of markets. Converting them into value-added products will not only increase 
farm revenue but also provide new business opportunities, increase employment 
opportunities and address Hawaii’s goals of increased self sufficiency and sustainability. 
 
These facilities can assist in the replacement imported fresh produce as well as canned 
and frozen food products.  The funding of facilities on Galbraith lands is currently under 
consideration by the Legislature. Similar facilities are needed on neighbor islands 
reducing the need for transportation of fresh bulk produce coupled with requisite 
shipping costs and the burning of fossil fuels. These facilities represent the 
manifestation of local food security for our island state, and will keep dollars and jobs in 
our local economy.  
 
Please support SB 2077 
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